
Statement of Common Ground between Bedford Borough Council and David 

Wilson Homes in respect of Great Denham Call for Sites parcels: 

135 west of Mercia Road 

132 East of Mercia Road 

133 Excluded land parcel 1 South 

134 Excluded land parcel 2 North 

At the Local Plan Examinations hearing sessions on Friday 31st May and Tuesday 

18th June 2019 there was a discussion about the four Great Denham Parcels above. 

These are shown on the plan at Appendix A. 

David Wilson Homes sought the allocation of all four parcels for residential 

development. The Council's position is that part of parcel 135 and the whole of 

parcel 132 are already included in the housing trajectory and that in the context of 

the Council's site selection methodology Parcels 133 and 134 are not suitable sites 

for residential development. 

The Inspectors asked for a Statement of Common Ground setting out what is agreed 

and not agreed between the two parties in respect of the four sites. 

· Sites 135 and 132

It is agreed that:

Sites 135 and 132 sites are located on land which falls within the development area

of Policy H6 of the 2002 Local Plan policy for Biddenham Loop. Following the

adoption of the plan planning permission was granted under 02/00078/OUT.

The sites (along with 2 hectares of land to the west of parcel 135) were identified for

educational purposes, originally for a Lower School and Middle school. In 2011 the

Council's school system changed from three to two tier and a Primary school was

subsequently built on the land immediately to the west of parcel 135.

In 2017 informal discussions were held on the approach to be taken to the remaining

school land (sites 135 and 132). Council and David Wilson Homes agreed on a

without prejudice basis that the sites could be used for residential development

subject to the northern part of site 135 being transferred to the Council for additional

playing space for the existing primary school, which was to be increased in size from

two forms of entry. to three forms of entry.

In parallel to this David Wilson Homes submitted site 132 and part of site 135 at the

Call for Sites stage of the emerging Local Plan as sites with potential for residential

development.





It is not agreed that: 

Residential would be an acceptable use for site 134 as an alternative to the open 
space use identified in the development brief for the site. 

Residential use would compromise the reason for the urban open space designation. 

Signed 

Name:   Date � °l cJV I � J-.o I °I , 

For and on behalf of Bedford Borough Council 

Signed 

Name: Date 
 

For and on behalf of David Wilson Homes 
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